The Computing Department at SWCHS
Background
· Saffron Walden County High is a lead school in the Network of Computing Excellence.

· The Computing Department teaches Computer Science and ICT across all key stages.
· The department has developed the KS3 curriculum to include elements of Computer Science and programming.
· The computing provision at KS4 options include courses in GCSE Computer Science and NextGen CiDA.
· At KS5 we offer a Level 3 BTEC in IT, and A level Computer Science.  We have consistently achieved outstanding results in examination results.
· The department has close ties with feeder primary schools, and offers sessions for gifted year 6 mathematicians, as well as delivering CPD for primary teachers, and working within local primaries to delivery computing lessons.  
· We have forged partnerships with many computing organisations, such as Computing at Schools, the Raspberry Pi Foundation and Microsoft Research. These partnerships offer many exciting CPD opportunities.
Management and Staffing
· The department is currently managed by the Head of Computing and sits within the Vocational and Computing Area.
· It is staffed by four full time teachers, with specialisms in Computing and ICT.
· Teachers are supported by a Curriculum Assistant, with technical support from the Network Team.   
· All staff are expected to have developmental, curriculum and administrative responsibilities. 
· Members of the wider VAC Area  function very much as a team and there is ample evidence of consistent and effective team-work in maintaining and advancing a progressive and successful Area.  
· There are opportunities for staff to be involved in after-school activities and clubs, which broaden the experience of many students.

Accommodation and Resources

· The department has three main specialist classrooms which are equipped with student PC’s, a teacher machine, a scanner, a Touchscreen TV.
· The department has recently purchased new technologies to deliver an evolving curriculum and to provide additional extra-curricular opportunities.
· The department is otherwise well resourced and benefits considerably in this respect from strong links with the local business and industry communities.

Curriculum
· Computer Science and ICT is delivered to all pupils in KS3 (Years 7 & 8) and students are taught in mixed-ability groups (30 pupils per group).  
· At KS4 students commence GCSE options courses in Year 9, where they can opt for either NextGen CiDA or Computer Science GCSE (AQA). Student numbers are healthy and rising. 
· At KS5 students can opt for a Level 3 BTEC in IT or A level Computer Science.  
